MEMORANDUM

To:
ESHMC

Fr:
Bryce Contor

Date:
14 September 2009

Re:
Discussion of ESPAM3

________________________________________________________________

This memo outlines proposed discussion of ESPAM3 on September 22, so that those who can't attend can provide input beforehand.  This input, combined with the discussion on September 22, will allow IDWR to make decisions that will guide IWRRI's work on ESPAM3 during fiscal year 2010.

There are two general areas of discussion:

1. Schedule for development of ESPAM3.

The intent of this discussion is to set milestone dates to guide work activities.  The water budget for calibration of ESPAM2 has been delayed in part because IWRRI continued to work too long on changes to the conceptual model, rather than finalizing the data set.  A more detailed schedule and target dates could have prevented this outcome.

We propose a discussion that begins with the date we desire to start calibration, and from that date calculate backwards through various target dates.  A preliminary list of target dates is presented below, but we expect modification of this list during discussions:


1.1. Delivery of calibrated model

1.2. Start calibration

1.3. Target data in model-ready format

1.4. Non-target water-budget in model-ready format.

1.5. Target data and non-target water-budget data in native format.

1.6. Tools, utilities, methods and algorithms completed, tested, reviewed by ESHMC and approved by IDWR.

1.7. Conceptual basis of tools, utilities, methods and algorithms discussed with ESHMC and approved by IDWR.

1.8. Development, testing and review of conceptual model changes completed.

1.9. Prioritization of conceptual model changes.

1.10. Discussion of candidate conceptual model changes.


2. Conceptual model changes.

The main point of this discussion will be to consider and provide input to IDWR on whether we desire ESPAM3 to be a "major" or "minor" advance in conceptual model.  If there are to be major conceptual model changes, such as linking surface-water and groundwater models, the calibration process will necessarily be much longer and therefore we will have to advance other target dates.  Advancing other dates will necessarily limit the number of other conceptual model changes that can be contemplated.

Because these topics are interrelated, we will probably start with a brief discussion of the second topic to set the stage for discussing a proposed development schedule.  A discussion of development schedule will follow, hopefully resulting in parallel schedules, one for development of a "major-change" ESPAM3 and one for development of a "minor-change" ESPAM3.

If the schedule discussion proceeds well, we may have time to revisit the discussion of "major vs minor" changes, informed by the possible development schedules.  

During these discussions we expect to generate a preliminary list of potential conceptual model changes, both "major" and "minor."  We do not expect this to constitute a complete or adequate discussion of conceptual model changes (item 1.10 in the list above).
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